White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
October 8, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, October 8, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Clerk Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Jeff McCray from Burnham and Flower Insurance Agency, Ray Price representing Marathon, Richard Morrison, Carol and Tom Brimhall,   The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2012 regular Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to accept the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion Carried.  CD #83907 renews on 11-13-2012.  We will have to decide what to do with it at the November meeting.  

Ray Price from Marathon took the floor.  He stated that the reclamation process has remained constant and that 256,000 gallons had been recovered so far.  The wells in the neighboring areas were rechecked in September, 2012 and there were no problems found.

Jeff McCray from Burnham and Flower Insurance Group took the floor.  He went over our policy and we discussed the possibility of increasing the deductible to lower the premium.  Jeff said he would e-mail us the different amounts.
We received a letter from MP&A regarding violations to the American with Disabilities act at our polling place.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have appropriate signs made and placed, remark the parking lot to allow for 4 handicapped parking areas, replace the door handle on the hall and make the threshold more easily accessible for a wheelchair.  Motion carried.

We received a letter from Mr. Michael Feldman, asking that we arrange a meeting with him and Randy Clear so he can voice his complaints.  It was agreed that we would and Clerk Vernon, Zoning administrator Kenneth Chamberlain and Trustee Todd Baker would be present.

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  He also went over the minutes from the September 5, 2012 Planning Commission meeting.  He stated that wood burning furnaces require an electrical permit from the state, and that we should require a mechanical permit and site inspection.  If it is used to heat water, it should also require a plumbing permit.  Any that are currently in place would be grandfathered in, even if replaced with a similar type.  We need to update the ordinance to include verbiage for wood burners.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to contract with DeLau’s or Spears to check and maintain the fire extinguishers for the office and the hall.  Motion carried.

Carol Brimhall took the floor.  She had questions about the answering machine not working.  She asked if she could either purchase the 10 acres the township owns or if we would donate it to the Ingham County Conversation District for a conservatory.  We explained that we had purchased the property to be used as a recycling center.  He questioned the honors board in the office and why there were no names on the board.  We explained that there are so many township residents that should be honored on that board, but it would be impossible to be certain that everyone who deserves to be on there has there name displayed.

Richard Morrison took the floor and had questions about the hours Enbridge was allowed to work on the pipeline.  He also had questions about the status of the Emergency Warning System.  He had some questions about the Christmas decorations and the Park Budget.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to allow the Park Committee to purchase Christmas decorations up the $500.00 without prior approval of the Township Board.  Anything more than that would require a prior approval.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

